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Bealings School                                                                               
01473 622376                                                                      11th June 2020
Dear Parents,

As we approach the end of another week, we are happy to say that the key worker support programme continues to run smoothly. As requests have continued to come into the school we now have 17 children with assorted timetables filling the daily 12 spaces. This means we are now full to capacity. If further requests come into school we will have to prioritise essential front line key workers and those with no parents at home.

As expressed in last week's email, we are eager to begin a phased return for some year groups, as long as the evidence says that this is safe to do so. 

The British Medical Association, Independent Sage, and Teaching Unions advice, all pointed to mid June as a safer time for schools to return. However there continues to be concern over the rising R rate, due to increased mixing now that the lockdown has begun to loosen. 

Taking all of this into consideration we have decided to reopen to Year 6 children on a part time rota basis from Monday, 22nd June. Next week will be used to transform the key stage two area and reorganise.

This offer is made with the assumption that the R rate remains below 1. According to the Cambridge Medical Research Council, the current R rate for the East of England stands at 0.94. If this reaches 1 or above, we will only be able to remain open to key worker children.

Year 6 parents will be sent further details next week, however a general outline of what the weeks will look like is as follows:

Children will return to school in bubbles of no more than 6 - this is to allow for social distancing within the classroom.

Key worker Year 6 children will remain in their key worker bubble and continue to attend school as per their current timetable. 

The remaining Year 6 children will be split into two groups, with Group 1 attending the first week, and Group 2 the next etc.

The sessions will be lead by their class teacher with support of another adult. High teacher to pupil ratios are necessary to meet the requirements of schools' risk assessments.

The children will be doing their Seesaw activities whilst in school. 

Due to Kelly having to also plan, set, and monitor the online work of the remaining children, the Year 6s attending school can only do so on a part time basis. This will be Monday to Thursday and mornings only.

Please could we ask all Year 6 parents to confirm as soon as possible, if they would like their child to return for these final weeks of term. We will then be able to determine which bubble your child will be allocated. Those choosing to stay at home to do their Seesaw activities, will obviously face no penalties for not physically attending.

As things stand we are sorry that do not have the capacity to open any further. 

We will continue to review the situation in terms of this wider opening.

We hope that this email continues to see you and your family well. We once again thank you for your support and understanding at this time. 

Kind regards,

The Bealings Team
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